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05 August 2025 
 
 
Dear Colin, 
 
In my update to you last week (29 July) I indicated that a fresh proposal is now under 
consideration and that the Scottish Government is exploring this in detail. I also advised you 
that the First Minister had asked Alexander Dennis to consider a further extension to its 
consultation period. I am pleased that the company has agreed to that and has extended the 
consultation by a further four weeks until Friday 12 September. I hope that the Committee will 
agree with me that this a very welcome development. 
 
As I have said throughout this process, we will continue to undertake extensive work across a 
number of fronts, engaging with the company, trade unions, the wider public transport sector 
and the UK Government. The First Minister and I remain keen to ensure that all viable options 
are being comprehensively explored. That includes the ongoing consideration of how the 
Scottish Government might support a company-operated furlough scheme as this work 
develops. We are actively doing everything we properly can, within this Government’s powers, 
to consider solutions to support the retention of bus manufacturing jobs in Scotland.  
 
I will continue to keep you updated.  
 

 
KATE FORBES 
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